Current agricultural policy is not sustainable. It costs too much and leaves the US defenseless to charges of dumping on the international market. Also, it is based on false premises.

Crop exports have not been the driving force of grain utilization for over three decades and are unlikely to be in the future. With continued expansion in yield-increasing technologies worldwide and acreage additions in Brazil and elsewhere, the growth in total supply of agricultural products is likely to continue to exceed demand growth. Prices will be pressured downward but, unlike their response to lower prices for other products, consumers do not increase total food intake as prices decline. Neither do farmers reduce total crop acreage significantly when price drop. The net result is that aggregate crop agriculture does not self-correct in a reasonable length of time—the same problem agriculture has had for scores of years.

Farm policy must recognize these realities. For the last quarter century, farm makers have put their faith in a low-price-policy as a means to expand exports, which has benefited agribusinesses, livestock producers, and other demanders of grain but has made crop farmers dependent on government checks. In the process, farmers have been sold the idea that “what is good for agribusiness is good for agricultural producers” but that is likely no more true today than when farmers fought such notions decades ago.

The fundamental problem is one of excess productive capacity—not just in the US but increasingly worldwide. A set of policies needs to be put in place that helps absorb excess productive capacity, provides backup stocks for use when needed, and allows crop farmers to receive their income from the market rather than from the government. A possible approach to reduce government payment exposure and raise market revenue is to develop a comprehensive combined farm/energy policy that goes beyond the use of major crops to produce ethanol and biodiesel.

Widespread production of non-tradable, energy-dedicated crops would provide additional crops for farmers to grow, reduce acreage and increase prices for traditional crops, and reduce the need for government payments. One such crop is switchgrass which can be converted to liquid fuels or co-fired with coal in electrical plants. A combined farm/energy policy vision could reduce our dependence on foreign oil, reduce pollutant emissions into the environment, and allow farmers to receive their income from the market rather than from the government. A win, win, win possibility. 
